
Queensland 
Government Minister for Transport and Main Roads 

2 8 FEB zo1Y 

Our ref: PET 30905 

Your ref: A417117 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE OLD 4000 

Dear Mr Laurie 

1 William Street Brisbane 4000 

GPO Box 2644 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 

Telephone +61737197300 
Email transportandmdinroads(l'..:iministerial.qld.gov.au 
Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition number 3079-19 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 12 February 2019 
about safe access to Anzac Avenue, Mango Hill as part of the proposed new local road link from 
Lamington Road to Anzac Avenue. 

The proposed Mango Hill Ring Road Connection is a Moreton Bay Regional Council (MBRC) 
initiative, involving the creation of a new local road link from Lamington Road to Anzac Avenue, 
opposite Capestone Boulevard. 

Though the Department of Transport and Main Roads has previously provided 'in principle' support 
to MBRC for this initiative and conceptual designs, it has yet to receive or endorse the detailed 
designs. 

Any request to not install a 'turn left anytime' sign and slipway on the new Lamington Road leg of 
the future Lamington Road-Anzac Avenue intersection, in favour of a fully signalised intersection, 
needs to be referred to MBRC for consideration and direct reply. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


